Assumption of the B.V.M. Finance Council Minutes
June 6, 2013
Cluster Office, Protivin
Attendance:
Tim Reicks (2016), Keith Jerdee (2014), Kathy Ball (2015), Bob Busta (2013), Jackie Novotny (2013), Marla Busta(2014) and Nancy Cuvelier (2015)
Others present:  

Rev. Nick March, Pastor

Angie Busta & Shirley Sabelka

Meeting called to order at 6:32 pm.
Opening prayer – Prayer for the Year of Faith.
Reviewed March 14, 2013 minutes and accepted by consensus.

Reviewed Financial Statement and balance sheet for March through May 2013.
Old Business:

· Discussion was held on a bid from a local contractor for repair of the church steeple louvers and soffit.  Tim will also contact Krause Konstruction for a bid. 

· Kohlmeyer Inc. replaced the gutters on the north side of the rectory.
· The parish applied for and received a two year gambling license which will be on file in the Protivin office.

· A dehumidifier will be purchased for the rectory basement.

· Shingles for the rectory will be ordered from Panos Farm Supply.  This project will take place before Fall with volunteer help. The shingles on the rectory were last replaced in September 2000.
· Items concerning the August 15 picnic were discussed.  The Council agreed by consensus to fund up to $500 toward raffle prizes.  The Council also agreed that new dinner tickets needed to be printed.  Fr. March suggested having a bible verse printed on one side of the ticket.  He will research some appropriate verses.  Connie Landa volunteered to co-chair the picnic with Kristi Reicks. Jerry Vrzak will co-chair with Mike Reicks.

· Budget envelopes were renewed with Holy Days included.  

· The 2013 budget was discussed.  There is a slight increase in our Cluster subsidy and a slight decrease in our Light of Christ subsidy.
New Business:

· Fr. Nick indicated that he wanted to wait a few months before deciding how to fill the business manager vacancy.  The present office personnel have taken on more responsibilities and he wants to see which areas would be of more concern.

· Nancy volunteered to do the Archdiocesan self-inspection report.
· The possibility of a new Cluster photo directory and census was discussed.   Since it has been only four years since the last directory and census, Fr. March thought it a good idea to wait awhile before undertaking that project.

· Fr. March asked the Council’s opinion on whom to ask to represent our parish on the Pastoral Planning sessions to be held in Decorah beginning in September.  There would be 14 meetings held every other Thursday evening with a report to be delivered in March or April.

· Our parish will have the 8am Mass on July 21.  Jim Zajicek will be having his celebratory Mass upon becoming a Deacon at 10:30 that morning at Holy Trinity.
· The Cluster Mass will be on July 28 at St. Lukes.

· The money counters have requested a revamped counting sheet.

· The terms for Bob Busta and Jackie Novotny have ended.  They both agreed to accept a second three-year term.

· Two new tables for the church basement will be purchased.

Meeting closed with a prayer at 8:12 pm.

Next meeting date is tentatively set for September.

Minutes submitted by

Kathy Ball, Secretary

